COMMENT AND COMMENTARY

(An occasional posting of comments and commentary on issues relating to mental health services, policy, advocacy, and general interest)

WFMH’s Honorary Secretary and Executive Committee member, Tony Fowke, AM, from Western Australia recently attended a Forum in Sydney that considered the use of seclusion and restraint and ways in which it could be reduced or eliminated. The Forum was facilitated by a team for the U.S.-based National Association of State Mental Health Program Directors (NASMHPD) amd the National Technical Center. Following is Mr. Fowke’s  commnentary made at the forum representing the Australian Carer’s perspective.

Safety and Quality-Seclusion and Restraint

Carers’ Perspective

In this note consumer, carer, restraint and seclusion have the definitions given to them in the “Australian national safety priorities in mental health; a national plan for reducing harm”.

As a general comment seclusion and restraint should only be used as a very last resort in an extreme emergency life threatening situation either to the consumer or others which could include carers but never as a punishment.  All possible steps should be taken to ensure that at all times the consumer is treated with dignity and respect.  Wherever practical carers should be fully informed and involved when the use of seclusion and restraint are being considered.  Carers should be made fully aware what these interventions entail and the need for them. This involvement of carers is provided it is not against the informed wishes of the consumer.  Carers may well be able to help resolve the problems that are seen as giving rise to the need for the intervention.  This in accordance with the philosophy that carers should be an integral part of the treatment team.

These interventions are generally regarded as management strategies and not as treatment. They have no therapeutic value.   Consumers are in care for treatment and not management and these interventions should also only be used where well recognised de-escalation techniques have failed to achieve an achievable therapeutic outcome including safety for the consumer.  An argument will sometimes be mounted by or on behalf of service providers that a shortage of staff will not allow these techniques to be employed.  Whilst there is no easy and quick solution to this workforce issue it must not be accepted as a valid reason for not caring for a consumer in the least restrictive manner possible.

If it is necessary to implement these interventions and carers have not been involved in the need for this to happen then they should be informed as soon as possible of the action taken and the reasons for it. This again is provided the involvement of carers is not against the expressed wishes of the consumer.  

An issue of some concern to carers is when they are involved in getting their consumer the care they need.  This is often difficult enough in itself but when an intervention is used to achieve this it can lead to a breakdown in the relationship that exists which in turn can worsen the need for care.  The involvement of the police and physical force are not the best things in the world for a carer to feel responsible for.  In some cases the carer may well be able to persuade the consumer to get the care needed and this could include accompanying them to the care facility.
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